## WEATHERFIELD ACADEMY

Headteacher: Mr J Selmes

Tel/Fax: 01582 605632

E-mail: school@weatherfield.beds.sch.uk

Brewers Hill Road Dunstable Bedfordshire LU6 1AF

3<sup>rd</sup> January 2024

## Dear Parents & Carers

I would like to wish you all a Happy New Year. We are looking forward to seeing pupils return to the Academy at 9.10am tomorrow, when all of our usual routines and protocols will start again, including transport arrangements.

As I start my role as Interim Head of School, I would like to extend my thanks to Mr Selmes for his service to the Academy as Head Teacher. We are secure in the knowledge that Weatherfield Academy is in a strong position as we move forward. It is with much excitement that I take on this new position and I would like to say thank you for the support and good wishes I have received.

Given the particularly windy weather over the last few days, and following a Health & Safety check of the site, I can confirm that despite some minor repairs, the school site is safe and ready for pupils to return to the Academy tomorrow.

As we move into the Spring Term, the monitoring of subjects, particularly English and Science, will continue by the Subject and Senior Leaders, building on the developments and successes already achieved. This will continue as a focus for the coming term and remain a key area of scrutiny for Governors in our forthcoming meetings.

The School Photographer will be visiting on Thursday 18<sup>th</sup> January to take group photos and our usual activities, such as horse-riding and swimming, will start next week.

Yours sincerely

Mr L Meenan

Interim Head of School

A company limited by guarantee, registered in England and Wales, number 07939260 Weatherfield Academy is a Registered Charity, number 0106025162

















